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Louisiana Operations Community Advisory Panel (CAP) Meeting 
March 7, 2018 
Meeting Summary 
 
Present CAP Members:  Dow Members: 
Mitchell Ourso   Kevin Cadien 
Deano Moran    Stacey Gautreau 
Polly Higdon    David Wilson 
Riley “Pee Wee” Berthelot  James Watkins 
Art Jofferion    Abby Barden 
Wes Watts    Fran Comeaux 
Clint Moore – sub. For Laurie Doiron 
 
The CAP meeting was held at the Dow House in Plaquemine. 
 
Introductions were made around the table.  This is Kevin, Abby, and James’s first CAP meeting.   
 
Dave Wilson, Louisiana Operation’s Responsible Care Leader, informed the group that Dow 
finished 2017 with 6 OSHA’s.  Already in 2018 we have had 3 OSHA’s – 2 ice slips and 1 hearing 
threshold shift.   A safety stand down was performed throughout the site to reemphasize 
safety.     
 
Wilson also gave the CAP members a brief update on activities conducted during the 4th quarter 
of 2017 pursuant to the cooperative agreement pertaining to implementation of groundwater 
remediation.  He reminded the CAP members that they receive copies of the quarterly 
summary of cooperative agreement activities in the mail. 
 
Flaring was discussed with the CAP members.  Dave shared with CAP members the processes 
being used at our new plant in regards to flaring.  Also the site flared during the two freeze 
periods in January.    
 
Kevin Cadien, Site Director, reminded the CAP of the merger with Dow and Dupont.  By the 1st 
quarter, 2019, the first company will spin-off and will be Dow, which our site will be a part of.  
Only Cellulose will be impacted by the merger and will move to the Dupont Company. 
 
Cadien announced that both poly plants (Poly B Train 3 and Poly D) are now making pellets.  
2017 brought challenges with the Gulfstream activities and traffic.  We expect traffic to be 
down but we are still having turnarounds during the year.   
 
DowDupont had another good quarter.  EBITDA increased for the quarter, mainly due to new 
capacity coming on line on the Gulf Coast and Sadara.   
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Cadien will be placed on the LCIA Board of Directors, participate on the CRISIS Committee for 
the transportation issues and plans to engage with the Louisiana Community and Technical 
College System. 
 
Stacey Gautreau, who is attending her last CAP meeting since she is now leading the U.S. South 
Public Affairs Team for Dow, discussed quality of life issues for 2018.  Quality child care was 
discussed as a quality of life issue on the Westside.  Dow is working with United Way to have an 
upcoming Community Conversation with our Westside employees to help understand the 
issues facing our employees. Abby Barden, who will lead Public Affairs for the site, gave an 
update on 2018 focus areas Dow’s local global citizenship strategy.   
  


